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PRESS RELEASE

DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS
OTTAWA - CANADA

No. 98 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 24, 1955.

The Department of Externai Affairs announced
today that Dr. Paulo A. V. Cunha, Minister of Foreign
Affairs of Portugal will visit Ottawa on December 1l
and 12.

Dr. Cunha accompanied by Madame Cunha,

Mr. H. Queiroz, Assistant General Director of Political
Affairs, and Mr. R. Mimoso, Chef de Cabinet, will
arrive in Ottawa from New York on December 11 and will
spend two days in the Capital before leaving for

Parlis on December 13.

Dr. Cunha will come to Canada on the
invitation of the Canadian Government following an
official visit to the United States. While in Ottawa
he will call on the Rt. Honourable Louls St. Laurent,
Prime Minister, énd the Honourable Lester B. Pearson,

Secretary of State for External Affairs.




